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KENNY LOUIS GRABS 1
ST

 AT OTAY NIGHT TOURNAMENT 
by Frank Neugebauer 

 
 

Night Time is the Right Time at Lake Otay! 
 

We had our first night tournament of the year at Lake Otay on Friday night and it sounded like the fishing was good, 
for most people.  We had a full moon, bug free night with what I can only describe as very favorable conditions.  We 
had some big fish weighed in with one over 10 pounds and another over 8 pounds.  More on that in just a minute.  
We had 32 people fish with a total of 90 out of a possible 96 fish caught.  It sounds like Lady Otay was shining her 
Love Light on the San Diego Bassmasters. 

 
It looks like we had at least six fish weighed in at five pounds or more and it looks like you 
needed at least one of those to get one of the top six spots.  So let us get to who figured it out.  
Our Otay Night Winner was Ken Louis who brought in an impressive 17.26 total weight for 3 
fish.  Ken had monster big fish of 10.18 pounds, the big fish in tournament so far this year, 
along with 2 other fish. One fish did not make it so Ken had 17.01 lbs. net weight for the night. 
Great job.  Second place was captured by “Nick Meyer Everybody” who had three fish 
anchored by an 8.29 pound toad for a total of 15.24 pounds.  Third place was taken by a guy 
very familiar with the lake, Stu Kenson, who brought three to the scales, with a 6.30 pound 
kicker, for a total weight of 13.33 pounds.  Congratulations to our top three who should be 
making some space on their trophy wall right now. 

 
There was a little shake up in the YTD standings with several people, myself included, having a 
not so great points night even though it would have been hard to find a more pleasant night to 
fish. “Nick Meyer Everybody” has captured first place but Inder and Greg Gardner are very 
close behind.  We have six of ten in the books for points tournaments but there is still a lot that 
can happen between now and November.  Are you going to be one of the anglers we will be 
talking about at the end of the year?  Make it happen!!! 
 
I would like to recognize the team we had for the weigh-in at Otay.  We were under pretty tight 
time constraints to get in, get launched, fish six hours, recover boats, weigh-in, calculate the 
results, and get out of there in 8 hours.  However, Dina Ammsso, Joe DeSalvo, Greg Gardner, 
and Ed Marr made it happen.  Thank you also to Jim Beyrouty who also helped load and 
unload the weigh-in tables and scales.  Thank you to all participants for being efficient in getting your fish to the 
scales.   (Editor’s Note: Complete results can be found at the end of this newsletter. )  

 
 

 Bunco - Saturday, August 4
th
  

AUGUST 2018 
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MESSAGE FROM THE PRESIDENT 

Terry Chenowth 

 

Hello Bassmasters.  Good news, our website is up 
and running. Go to http://sandiegobassmasters.com. 
Jeff Carpenter, Ed Byrd and Joe DeSalvo have 
spent a bunch of time getting it started. Now we 
don’t have much information up yet and it will take 
some time getting as much of our historical 
information back. The bad news is the company that 
hosted our old site folded without giving us notice 
and some of our history may have been lost. So, if 
you have anything to put up on the site, pictures or 
anything else get it to us to get added. 
 
At our last meeting we voted on two new members 
Evan Esancy and Dina Amso are the newest to be 
able to say they are San Diego Bassmasters. They 
both are very eager to join and start earning year 
end points at the July night tournament at Lower 
Otay. Hope you both do well and are around for a lot 
of years. I would also like to thank Skip Whitworth 
for donating a Phenix rod that help boost the raffle. 
 

We are into the last third of the 
year. By the time you read this 
we would have had our Bunco 
Night, our last Bassmaster 
Family event. Ernie Guillen has 
spent lots of time on the phone 
and planning to make this a fun 
night. After that we will only 
have our Year End banquet 
where we will hand out all of our 

end of the year awards. Now I haven’t seen the 
points after the Otay night tournament, so I don’t 
know who of you are in the running for the Top 
Twelve, Top Six or our 2018 Angler of the Year. 
But I guarantee a bunch of you were adding 
numbers in your heads on the drive home Saturday 
morning trying to figure it out. See you all at the 
August general meeting. 

 

 

 
Historical Information about San Vicente Reservoir  

 
From the San Diego County Water Authority: 

Raising the height of San Vicente Dam was one of the last major 
components of the San Diego County Water Authority’s Emergency & 
Carryover Storage Project, helping ensure that water is available to the 
San Diego region even if access to imported water supplies is interrupted. 
The Water Authority raised San Vicente Dam 117 feet to store additional 
water for regional use during times of water scarcity. It is the tallest dam 
raise in the United States and the tallest dam raise of its type in the world. 
The reservoir expansion added more than 152,000 acre-feet of water, 
more than doubling its capacity. The dam raise created the greatest single 
increase of water storage capacity in San Diego County history. The new 
water storage capacity serves two purposes. About two-thirds of it is for 

capturing surplus water during wet seasons for use in dry years. One-third of the new reservoir capacity stores water 
for use in a regional water supply emergency, such as an earthquake that cuts off imported water supplies. 
 
San Vicente Dam has been owned and operated by the City of San Diego since its construction in 1943. At the dam’s 
original height of 220 feet, the reservoir could store 90,000 acre-feet of water for city customers. The City of San 
Diego retains ownership and use of its original storage capacity, while the Water Authority manages the new storage 
capacity for use by the region. The two agencies share the cost of operating and maintaining the expanded dam and 
reservoir. 
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Construction began in 2009 on the foundation of the new dam. To 
create a good concrete bonding surface between the original dam and 
the raised dam, the contractor removed two inches of the downstream, 
or dry, surface of the dam. The concrete mix for the dam raise was 
custom-designed to match the strength of the original dam, allowing 
the two sections of concrete to function as one unit. Nearly all the 
concrete was produced on-site with rocks mined from the hillsides 
circling the old marina, avoiding 100,000 delivery truck trips through 
the local community. Daily laboratory tests confirmed that each batch 
of concrete met strength and performance specifications.  Concrete 
work to raise the dam began in 2011 and was completed in 2012. 
Working up from the new foundation, the contractor placed roller-
compacted concrete in front of the original dam, then continued up an 

additional 117 feet.  Roller-compacted concrete is just as strong as conventional concrete but takes less time and 
water. It is placed in layers, one on top of the other, in a process that resembles road construction. The dam raise 
was completed in 2014, and the Water Authority started depositing water into San Vicente Reservoir for future use in 
May 2015. In addition, the Water Authority built a new pipeline for the City of San Diego to replace a section that will 
be under water when the expanded reservoir is full. Also, a new, larger marina was built to replace the former marina. 
After construction the City of San Diego reopened San Vicente Reservoir to boating and fishing in 2016.  

 

MARK YOUR CALENDARS 
 

ATTENTION ALL BASSMASTER WOMEN:  I would like to invite all of the wives/girlfriends to join 

me for dinner the night the club has its August 24th night tournament.  We usually have a small group of 4 
to10 women attend.  We will meet around 6 p.m….the place and exact time TBD.  As always, everyone is 
invited back to my house for a game of Mexican Train!  Please r.s.v.p. to Cheryl Byrd. 
 

BUNCO NIGHT:  Mark your calendars for Bunco on August 4th.  It will be held at the Willowbrook East 

Mobile Home Estates Club House, 11949 Riverside Drive, Lakeside, CA 92040.  This location should be 
familiar; since it is the same place we have held the Chili Cook-off for the last few years.  Everyone is to 
bring an appetizer to share and pay $5/person to play.  Also, bring some extra money to buy raffle tickets!  
Bring your family and friends, young and old…all are welcome!  
 

Here are the Top Fishermen from the Otay Night Tournament 
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TOURNAMENT TRAIL 

Frank Neugebauer 
 

URGENT! URGENT! URGENT! 
 
My Mea Culpa:  OUR NEXT TOURNAMENT IS 
SAN VICENTE NIGHT 8/24/18 

 
I apologize for creating any 
confusion.  We voted in and 
are at San Vicente at night.  
The confusion was about the 
PREVIOUS tournament at El 
Capitan in June if El Capitan 
ran out of water.  That did not 
happen 

 
Again, I apologize for any confusion I may have 
caused about our next tournament.  WE ARE AT 
SAN VICENTE AT NIGHT 8/24/18. It is a Friday 
night.  We will have to wait for the lake staff to get 
everyone off the lake before we can go.  We will go 
out by numbers since we will launch after safe light 
and will stage up waiting for the okay from the lake 
staff before we can go out. Since that time is not 
known at this time, I will announce official time and 
weigh-in time at the lake. 
 
Joe DeSalvo will, once again, collect your permit 
money at the General Meeting on August 7

th
..  

Please be prepared to pay for your permits and Big 
Fish. 
 
See you at Bunco! 
! 

Approved Schedule for 2018 
 

January 27   Otay (Fun) 
February 24   Otay 
March 19-20   Havasu (Mon-Tue) 
April 21   Hodges 
May 11-12   Lower River (Fri-Sat) 
June 9   El Capitan 
July 27   Otay Night 
August 24   San Vicente Night* 
September 22  San Vicente 
October 19-20  Lower River (Fri-Sat) 
November 3   Otay 
November 17  TOC 

MEMBERSHIP NEWS 

Greg Gardner 
 

Hello San Diego Bassmasters.  Congratulations 
and welcome to our 2 new members.  Evan 
Esancy and Dina Ammsso were both voted into 
our club at our last meeting.  According to those 
members who pre-fished and tournament pre-

fished them; we have ended 
up with two good members.  
If you haven’t already done 
so, make them feel 
welcome.  Currently, we 
have one prospective 
member, Brandon Kuehl.  
His name is pronounced 
Keel.  I have seen him on 
the water twice and I like 

what I see.  He has a brand new Ranger boat and 
seems determined about bass fishing.  We have 
also lost one – Justin Chandler.  I have been told 
that he has joined another club. 
 
All that means is we are currently at 44 members, 
plus 3 family, 7 lifetime, 8 honorary, and 10 at-
large members.  Still the biggest and best club in 
San Diego!  Good luck to you all! 

 

 

Fish Tales 

Doris Cook 
 

UPDATE ON TERRY! 
Terry writes: I’ve been asked to 
update my medical issues.  
Shortly after the first of the year, I 
started having occasional pain in 
my left hip.  By the end of 
February, I had problems with 
getting my shoes and socks on.  
My doctors gave me several 
cortisone shots and physical 
therapy that didn’t work.  By mid-
April, I could barely walk and was having extreme 
pain.  In June, I went into the hospital and they 
found out that I had hip necrosis, which means 
that blood flow to the femur at the hip wasn’t 
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getting blood and the bone was dying.  The 
doctors decided they had to operate in late June 
and they did a temporary hip replacement, called 
an antibiotic spacer, to make sure any infection 
was taken care of before they did the final hip 
replacement.  Since the surgery I am doing very 
good.  All the sutures and staples are out and I 
can walk with the aid of a walker and best of all 
most of my pain is gone.  The doctor gave me 
permission to go out in the boat and do some 
fishing as long as I am very careful in the boat.  
My final surgery, I hope, will get done in late 
August and the temporary hip will come out and 
the final replacement will get installed.  Then it will 
just be rehab and getting ready to fish next year.”  
Thanks for the update, Terry.  Keep up the good 
work and get well SOON. 
 
THE BRANTS IN LAKE HAVASU CITY! 
Bud and Donalea Brant moved to Lake Havasu 
City, in early June. Their house in El Cajon sold in 
10 days after it was put on the market, so the 
packing and moving process happened quickly.  
They purchased a newly built home on the south 
side of Lake Havasu City and they have already 
signed a contract with a pool builder, a must when 
living in LHC.  Right now, Bud is still working four 
days a week at Esau’s and Donalea has been 
working on getting the house settled.  “Even 
though Bud's work situation is not ideal, both Bud 
and Donalea feel the quiet and simple lifestyle of 
living in a small city like LHC is a positive change.”  
Not to mention, Lake Havasu is one of the best 
places to go bass fishing.  Good luck with your 
new venture, even though you will be missed by 
all of your San Diego family. 
 
MARINES GO FISHING! 
Bill VanWulven held a fishing event for active duty 
Marines on Sunday, July 29th at Lake Otay.  
Fifteen active duty marines from Miramar and 
Camp Pendelton checked in at 6:00 A.M. and 
fished until the 11:30 A.M. weigh in.  San Diego 
Bassmasters, who showed up to help with the 
event were: Greg Gardner, Ron Overman and 
Mike Lupo.  Bill received a phone call from Ron 
Overman who was waiting for everyone to show 
up at Lake Murray and came to find out the event 
was at Lake Otay. The day was organized by 

Sandra Rose, an ex-race car driver who was 
paired up to fish with Ron Overman.  (I imagine 
there was lots of talk about racing during this 
event.)  There were 18 volunteers available to 
assist the marines and 3-4 pound fish with the 
heaviest being 5 plus weighed in.  Bill gave each 
marine a cold bottle of water as they went out and 
when they came back in.  There were six rods, two 
donated by Phoenix, and tackle bags as prizes 
and each of the contestants were given a Phoenix 
hat.    
 
HAPPY BIRTHDAYS! 
Members having August birthdays are: 8/25 – 
Frank Morrin and 8/27 – Janice Eisner.  There are 
no wedding anniversaries this month.  Enjoy your 
special birthdays. 
Should you have Fish Tales you would like to 
share, send to mscooker@cox.net or call (619) 
462-4708. 

 
SEE EVERYONE AT BUNCO  

Saturday. August 4th  
 

 
 

ODE TO OTAY 
by Joe DeSalvo 

 
With Otay night fever in my veins, I 

am dreaming like the night before X-

mas 

'Twas the night before “The Otay Bass fest, 

when all thro' the lake 

Not a Bass was stirring, not even a fry; 

The boats were stationed strategically by the points & 

rocks with care, 

In hopes that Mrs. 10 pounder soon would be there; 

The Bassmasters were nestled all snug in their boats, 

While in the darkness visions of 25 lb. limits danced in 

their heads 

mailto:mscooker@cox.net
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VICE PRESIDENT’S MESSAGE 

Ernie Guillen 
 

First of all, I would like to thank all 
who joined us at Santee Lakes for 
the SD Bassmasters family picnic. 
   With all the volunteers, donations 
and participation, I believe it made 
for a fun and successful event for the 
club.  I look forward to the next one.  
I’d like to shout out to Dave Mack, a 

longtime member and currently a member at large, for 
making the trek from his home in Lake Havasu.  This is 
one event Dave always makes sure to attend.  He 
didn’t come alone either.  This year he brought 13! 
family members and friends, which made for an even 
more fun event.  He also ran the Washer Toss event, 
which was won by his son Eric and Eric’s girlfriend 
Donna.  
   This year’s winner of the Casting Contest was Larry 
Ward.  Larry won a nice spinning combo consisting a 
Phenix rod and a Diawa reel, which were donated by 
me and Mike Lupo, respectively.  Many members 
stepped up with donations of gift baskets, tackle 
storage, chairs and a Phenix fishing rod to help make 
this year’s raffle an interesting and enjoyable one. I 
thank you all!  This club, in my opinion, Rocks! 
   As you know, I’ve been writing about the long-time 
members of this club and how much they have to offer 
in their knowledge of fishing and the history of this club.  
These members have given and, to this day, still give 
to help make this club what it is.  I want to add to that 
group of distinguished members and knowledgeable 
souls, a special person. Spot – light on Greg Gardner. I 
know there are others that hold this club dearly in their 
hearts but I’m here to tell you. I feel, no one more then 
Greg. I can only speak for myself and others that have 
held positions in this club that “I’ll use his phrase that 
he uses for others” to also describe him. “He’s a good 
ole boy”!  And more. Greg as been a member of this 
club since 1978, 40 years!  He has held the positions 
of, President- 5 times, Vice President -4 times, 
Tournament director 6- times and membership 2-times 
plus this year that he again holds that office, making 
that 3 times.  I don’t believe he has been Treasurer, 
which I might add, his lovely wife Zoe, another 
astounding member has held.  Greg would be a 
capable treasurer; except for his aversion to electronic 
devices…he doesn’t even own a Cell phone. But he 
has been, and as long as he is in this club, will be one 
of the main staples, leg, glue that helps hold and make 
this club as strong as it is. This position I hold as Vice-
President hasn’t been the smoothest for me to hold but 

so much easier and couldn’t have gotten this far 
without knowing that that this Good Ole Boy has my 
back, as well as I know that he’ll be there for anyone 
holding a new position in this club.  So, when it comes 
time for maybe anyone of you to step up and do your 
part to hold a Board position, know, Greg is there. 
Whether a member of the board or not. I might add, 
there are many of Greg-like people in this club, which 
is why it’s a great club to be in. But for today reach out 
to Greg, as I do and will, with a handshake and a 
Thank you. 
   Okay, we have only two events left. Bingo Night on 
August 4th at the Willowbrook Golf Corse Rec. center in 
Lakeside and our Yearend Banquet on the 9th of 
December at Sycuan Golf Courses banquet room. 
Mark your calendars.  
   I am looking for card tables for our Bingo night. If you 
have one or two that we can borrow, please call or e-
mail me. 619-571-4185, eguillen19@cox.net. As for 
chairs, we have plenty. 
 
 

 

NOTES FROM THE TREASURER: 
 

Joe DeSalvo 
 

OK, I know I am not a poet, so 
maybe I got my medications mixed 
up earlier today. I just had to get 
this out there to see if anyone is 
reading these newsletters.  

To the serious business now, it’s 
one month past mid-point of the 
year, so anybody who wants to 

settle up for the balance of year it is $150 bucks. I 
want to thank all who paid last meeting in advance 
for the balance of year, it makes my job much easier.  

The major expenses have been Trophies, Meeting 
room rent for balance of year, Picnic Kids prizes and 
contribution to SDBC Raffle for a total of $587 
dollars.   

Just a gentle reminder, please remember it is your 
responsibility to keep your dues up to date, so if you 
are not sure, please call me. 

If you cannot make the meeting just call or text me at 
951-235-5205 and send their checks written to 
“SDBM” to 1958 Alderbrook Pl, Chula Vista, CA 
91913.

mailto:eguillen19@cox.net
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San Diego Bassmasters General Meeting 
July 10, 2018 

 
The San Diego Bassmasters General Meeting was called to order on July 10, 2018 by President Terry 
Chenowth at 7:05 PM. Bassmasters greeted members and guests.  
 
Cheryl Byrd moved and Ed Byrd seconded that we approve last month’s minutes. Motion passed. 
 
Greg Gardner – Membership Chair: Greg introduced the guest at the meeting as Bill VanWulven (owner 
of Barnacle Bill’s Bait & Tackle and a member of the Roadrangers), Brandon Kuiehl (prospective 
member), Gerie Morrin and Victoria and Hunter Meyer.  We have 2 prospective members, Evan Esaney 
and Dina Ammsso who will be voted on tonight.  Greg asked each of them to speak to the membership 
and then excused them from the room while discussion was held and the vote was taken.  They were both 
accepted into membership.  With the addition of the two new members, we have 45 active members, 3 
family, 2 inactive, 7 lifetime, 8 honorary, 11 at large, and 1 prospective.  
 

Ron Overman: Ron thanked the members that helped with the Crisis House kids’ fishing derby at Lake Murray on Sunday, July 
8

th
.  He also thanked Bill VanWulven for doubling his donation for tonight’s raffle and Skip Withworth for donating a rod. 

 
Terry Chenowth – President: Terry gave an update on the status of his hip problems.  He says the temporary hip, which was 
put in the make sure any infection was eradicated before the final hip is put in, has made a world of difference on how he feels 
and his mobility.  He is still getting a daily antibiotic IV, but is up and about with the aid of a walker and has very little pain.  The 
final hip surgery will be scheduled in a couple of months.  
 
Visitor Bill Van Wulven:  Bill is the president of the San Diego Council of Bass Clubs and long-time member of the 
Roadrangers Bass Club.  The Roadrangers are putting on a tournament at Otay on Sunday, July 29

th
 for a group of local 

Marines.  They need some boats and boaters to help out from 6a.m. to 11:30a.m.   
 
Zoé Gardner:  Zoé thanked Bill for his help on the raffle for our recent picnic. 
 
Ron Overman: Ron reported that there was no new news from the Bass Council regarding the Top 6 tournament at Otay on 
September 8

th
, except that we need to pay $50 for a fisherman’s raffle prize.  Membership approved the payment and Joe 

DeSalvo will cut check tonight. 
 
Discussion was held regarding ordering new shirts and hats.  Ron will look into ordering women’s shirts and more long and short 
sleeved nylon men’s shirts.  Greg Gardner will take charge of ordering the hats.  Joe DeSalvo-Treasurer requested that 
everyone preorder what they want so that the club is not stuck with an inventory of merchandise.  The membership agreed.  
  
Terry Chenowth – President: Terry reported on the recent picnic for Ernie Guillen – Vice President who had to leave early. 
Ernie reported that he felt the picnic was a big success.  Thanks to all who helped run all the games, cooked the food, brought 
side dishes, ran the raffle and make donations.  Larry Ward won the Casting Contest and Eric Mack & girlfriend won the Washer 
Toss.  Doris Cook made a suggestion for next picnic that more people need bring non-dessert side-dishes.  This year there was 
only one pot of beans and a couple of salads and fruit.  Also brought up was limiting the buy-ins to 1-2 per person for the 
Casting Contest.  Joe DeSalvo recapped the financial end of the picnic as a net expense of $177.  The breakdown is as follows: 
Food & Drinks: $120 - $150 
Reservation: $285 (net) 
Raffle Income: $630 
Casting Contest Income: $145 (rod & reel donated) 
 
Bunco is our next social event on August 4

th
 at the WIllowbrook East Mobile Home Estates Club House. 

Ernie will be contacting everyone and we need card tables (no chairs).  The cost will probably be $10/person.  
 
Terry Chenowth – President: Terry reported that Jeff Carpenter & Ed Byrd have been working diligently on restoring the 
webpage.  Since we lost our domain name and could not retrieve the access codes, Jeff created a new page.  The new name is 
“sandiegobassmasters.com”.  All the historical data will need to be restored, if possible, but the most current newsletters, 
tournament results and standings are there.  Thanks to Jeff and Ed for their work.  Also, Joe DeSalvo has been updating the 
calendar and loading some pictures.  If you have a recent fishing picture you would like posted, contact Joe. 
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The next board meeting on July 17

th
 has been moved from Greg’s to Terry’s house to accommodate Terry’s limited mobility.  

Terry also thanked Dina Ammsso for the pizza tonight and asked for volunteers for next month’s refreshments: Greg Gardner 
and Frank Neugebauer volunteered.    
 
Joe DeSalvo – Treasurer: Recent expenses were $117 for trophies, Picnic $177, Top Six $50 (requested tonight).  Joe did not 
have the bank total tonight but said the treasury was healthy. 
 
Frank Neugebauer – Tournament Director: Frank handed out the trophies for the June 9

th
 El Capitan tournament. 1

st
 place: 

Inder Lopez - 18.61 lbs., Ron Overman – 16.82 lbs., Terry Foreman – 16.49 lbs. and Frank Neugebauer with Big Fish of 4.91 
lbs.  Frank reported that there were 5 dead fish left in a bag at the end of the tournament and reminded everyone that it is their 
responsibility to take care of their own dead fish. 
 
The sign-up for the Otay night tournament was passed around. The next tournament is on Friday July 27

th
 and will be launch 

and go at 7:30 p.m.  There is a 3 fish limit and a 13” minimum. You can run to your first stop on plane and all subsequent moves 
not on plane.  Your lights must be on the boat before you launch and they must be on when you move using the big motor.  
When moving on the trolling motor, the anchor light must be on.  Some type of light must be on at all times while fishing (anchor 
light or glow sticks).  Weigh-in will be at 2 a.m. and we must be out of the gate by 3:30 a.m.  Frank will collect the Big Fish 
money as usual and Joe will collect the permit money tonight.  Do not buy your permits at the lake, as it must be included in the 
check Joe writes to the City.  Frank reminded us to use a second bag for a fish over 5 pounds.  Don’t forget your bug spray! 
 
Break – 8:05 to 8:20. 
 
Pairings were drawn during the break for Otay and Frank announced them after the meeting resumed.  
 
Meeting adjourned at 8:30 p.m. by Terry Chenowth. 
 
Respectfully Submitted,     
Cheryl Byrd      Secretary Pro tem 

 
 
 

IMPORTANT DATES THIS MONTH 
 

BUNCO 4-8pm (see attached flyer)…………AUGUST 4TH  

 

CLUB MEETING 7pm**********AUGUST 7TH   

Nan Couts Cottage 

5045 Memorial Drive, La Mesa, 91942 

 

BOARD MEETING********AUGUST 21ST  

at Terry Chenowth’s - 6pm 

 

SAN VICENTE NIGHT TOURNAMENT***AUGUST 24TH & 25TH  

 
 
Note from the Editor: To club members - if you have something fishing related to sell, you can list it in the 
monthly newsletter. Contact Cheryl Byrd 
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SAN DIEGO BASSMASTERS 

 

        

 
SATURDAY, AUGUST 4, 2018  

4P.M. – 8P.M. 
Bring your family, friends & neighbors 

Kids are welcome 

 

$5 per person 

Bring extra $$ to buy mulligans and raffle tickets 

Please bring an hors d’oeuvre  or 

dessert to share  
 

CARD TABLES ARE NEEDED  
 

R.S.V.P. TO ERNIE GUILLEN (619)571-4185 
 

WIllowbrook East Mobile Home Estates Club House 
  11949 Riverside Drive, Lakeside, CA 92040 
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OTAY NIGHT 
JULY 27, 2018 

Place Name 
Number 
of Fish 

Big 
Fish 

Total 
Weight Penalty 

Net 
Weight 

Total 
Points 

1 Ken Louis 3 10.18 17.01   17.01 32 

2 Nick Meyer 3 8.29 15.24   15.24 31 

3 Stu Kenson 3 6.30 13.33   13.33 30 

4 John Williamson 3 5.42 12.05   12.05 29 

5 Terry Foreman 3 5.24 11.94   11.94 28 

6 Zoé Gardner 3 6.16 10.86   10.86 27 

7 Evan Esancy 3 3.86 10.03   10.03 26 

8 Jim Beyrouty 3 4.35 10.03 0.25 9.78 25 

9 Steve Swaggerty 3 3.20 9.23   9.23 24 

10 Brent Benish 3 3.84 9.46 0.25 9.21 23 

11 David Patrick 3 3.60 8.99   8.99 22 

12 Marshall Martin 3 5.33 8.90   8.90 21 

13 Dave Waller 3 3.22 8.97 0.25 8.72 20 

14 Brent Kearney 3 0.00 8.18   8.18 19 

15 Cesar Diosadado 3 4.27 8.11   8.11 18 

16 Jim Sleight 3 3.28 7.96   7.96 17 

17 Jeff Carpenter 3 3.06 7.58   7.58 16 

18 Juan Collins 3 2.71 7.38   7.38 15 

19 Frank Morrin 3 1.53 6.96   6.96 14 

20 Ed Byrd 3 2.49 6.62   6.62 13 

21 Jesse McNett 3 2.71 6.84 0.25 6.59 12 

22 Ed Marr 3 0.00 6.48   6.48 11 

23 Greg Gardner 2 0.00 6.29   6.29 10 

24 Ron Overman 3 2.10 6.22   6.22 9 

25 Brian Goodell 3 2.13 6.01   6.01 8 

26 Inder Lopez 3 0.00 5.97   5.97 5 

27 Joe DeSalvo 3 2.12 5.76   5.76 6 

28 Cole Wright 3 0.00 5.83 0.25 5.58 5 

29 Lynn Brown 3 0.00 4.19   4.19 4 

30 Skip Whitworth 2 0.00 3.52   3.52 3 

31 Frank Neugebauer 2 1.86 3.51 0.25 3.26 2 

32 Dina Ammsso 0       0.00 2 

        Number of Participants: 32           

Total Number of Fish Caught: 90           

Total Weight of Fish Caught: 259.45           

Average Fish Weight: 2.88           

Average Number of Fish per 
Person:  2.81           
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2018 
    Big       Lower El Otay Total 

  Angler Fish Otay Havasu Hodges River Capitan Night Points 

1 Nick Meyer 8.29 28 32 2 32 22 31 147 
2 Inder Lopez 9.55 11 31 30 31 32 5 140 
3 Greg Gardner 5.85 30 26 31 14 28 10 139 
4 Jim Sleight 4.81 15 24 32 25 24 17 137 
5 Terry Foreman 5.24 10 21 29 12 30 28 130 
6 Zoé Gardner 6.16 18 19 28 13 16 27 121 
7 Frank Morrin 4.04 22 28 2 22 25 14 113 
8 Larry Ward 6.75 27 10 27 27 21 - 112 
9 Ken Louis 10.18 20 22 2 19 7 32 102 

10 Dave Waller 4.89 9 12 2 30 26 20 99 
11 Brent Benish 3.84 17 29 2 - 27 23 98 
12 Ed Byrd 5.64 21 16 2 26 10 13 88 
13 Jeff Carpenter 5.72 8 30 2 20 9 16 85 
14 Jesse McNett 5.31 25 18 - 15 11 12 81 
15 Frank Neugebauer 5.26 31 11 2 6 29 2 81 
16 David Patrick 4.60 5 17 2 9 23 22 78 
17 Cole Wright 7.33 19 13 2 24 12 5 75 
18 Brent Kearney 5.41 26 27 2 - - 19 74 
19 Ron Overman 4.43 - 23 2 4 31 9 69 
20 Brian Goodell 5.82 29 - 2 17 8 8 64 
21 Joe DeSalvo 5.23 6 14 2 16 20 6 64 
22 Vicki Becker 3.43 14 8 26 - 15 - 63 
23 Ed Marr 3.88 - - 2 28 17 11 58 
24 Cesar Diosadado 4.27 - 20 - - 18 18 56 
25 Bud Brant 3.98 32 - - 23 - - 55 
26 Jim Beyrouty 4.35 - 15 2 5 5 25 52 
27 Skip Whitworth 4.70 24 6 2 10 6 3 51 
28 Steve Swaggerty 3.20 2 - 2 - 19 24 47 
29 Dave Seaberg 5.96 2 - - 29 14 - 45 
30 Regina Seaberg 3.20 13 9 - 21 - - 43 
31 Terry Chenowth 7.09 16 25 - - - - 41 
32 Mike Lupo 3.42 12 7 2 18 - - 39 
33 John Williamson 5.42 7 - 2 - - 29 38 
34 Ernie Guillen 3.63 23 - - - 13 - 36 
35 Stu Kenson 6.30 2 - - - - 30 32 
36 Evan Esancy 3.86 - - - - TPF 26 26 
37 Juan Collins 2.94 - - - 7 - 15 22 
38 Marshall Martin 5.33 - - - - - 21 21 
39 Lynn Brown 3.85 - - - 11 - 4 15 
40 Cheryl Byrd 3.30 - - - 8 - - 8 
41 Scott Ashley 3.24 - 5 - - - - 5 
42 Janice Eisner 0.00 - - 2 - - - 2 
42 Justin Chandler 0.00 - - 2 - - - 2 
42 Dina Ammsso 0.00 - - - - TPF 2 2 

                              
Number of Participants   31 30 29 30 30 32   
Total Number of Fish Caught per Day: 121 178 16 265 117 90   
Total Weight of Fish Caught per Day: 243.91 227.86 59.91 619.18 294.39 259.45   
Average Fish Weight:   2.02 2.59 3.74 2.34 2.52 2.88   
Average Number of Fish per Person per Day:  3.90 3.91 0.55 8.83 3.90 2.81   
                    
Big Fish Out of Tournament: Jim Sleight - 9.82 - ????         
Big Fish in Tournament: Ken Louis - 10.18 Otay Night - July 27       
Big Stringer in Tournament: Dave Patrick - 18.19 lbs - Mohave - March 17       

 


